R

Newsletter32 ‘November 1999




3 Rose Dale
Crofton Heath
Orpington
Kent

BR6 8 LD
01689 852307

This Newsletter has the usual mixture of articles that I hope goes towards making it "a good read"” and
of course it is thanks to you that it is like that. Apart from my usual plea for copy that I sent out in
September I have not had to do too much towards getting contributions so thank you for that! I think
I'owe a thank you to the KASS representatives for persuading some of you to put pen to paper (or in
many cases fingers to computers).

We have had our share of bad news in KASS this summer. Tribute is paid in the newsletter to Molly
Osment who passed away in July. We also had the sad news of the death of Norman Roberts, a past
chairman of North Kent, the newest KASS member; many of you will remember Norman as a man
who was a great encourager of new dancers.

Margaret Anne Robertson from Medway sent news of Alex Adamson - the founder of KASS. His
wife, Doris, passed away on Good Friday and her funeral was to have been on 8th April;
unfortunately Alex was rushed to hospital so the funeral was postponed until 23rd April. Alex was
taken in a wheelchair and then returned to hospital to recuperate. If anyone wants to contact Yvonne
& Bill MacDonald who have, Margaret Anne says, known Alex for vears I have their telephone
number.

To return to the newsletter........ There are two quizzes, and for one of them you will see that there is
a small prize for the best entry. Please send these entries to me: as usual we will aim to tell you the
winner at the KASS ball next May.

The other articles are a real mixed bag! I particularly like the ones from Meopham on the KASS
walk; I cannot remember why we missed it this vear but I'm very sorry that we did! There are several
"holiday tales” - all different but good reads. 1 feel I must make a special mention of "Feehing at
Home" - if only we could use the whole thing in a big promotion of Scottish Country Dancing!

I have received the following request from Medway:

"Are there any members of KASS who would be prepared to perform ceilidh items when the
Medway Demonstration Team dance at various charity events throughout the area? Anybody
interested please contact Pamela Farrell on 01795 479882"

Finally, if there are more mistakes than usual in the articles that I have typed/retyped [ apologise. I
had set aside my "free” days (from teaching) before half - term to do this, as we went to Germany for
the first part of the holiday to see our daughter who is spending the third year of her languages degree
as a teaching assistant out there. Unfortunately I was laid low with some horrendous chest infection
throughout the whole of that week! Hence everything has been done in something of a rush.

Many thanks once again to all the 'scribblers’ for their contributions - hope you enjoy the newsletter.

Maggie Talbot (Newsletter Editor)
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From Alan French, Chairman of KASS

Greetings to everyone!

As I write this article, "Chairman's Remarks", the sun is shining but there is definitely
an autumn nip in the air. The evenings are now drawing in and those days of driving off to a
club night or a Saturday Dance in the warmth of a pleasant summer's evening seem ages
away. Unfortunately I did not get as far afield as | had intended. In fact I didn't get to my
own club nights for quite a few months, being laid low with back trouble. It is "something
I've got to live with" and not life threatening, thank goodness, so I'll hobble around as well as
I can, if necessary - and keep on taking the tablets!

This autumn I plan to visit a few more club nights and dances across the county. If |
don't make it to your Society before Christmas, do not worry. [ still aim to visit every
member society of KASS at least once before my second year as your Chairman ends.

[t has been quite touching to arrive at a venue and meet people concerned about me,
asking how I am doing, or be told how nice it is to be spotted again. There is great
camaraderie amongst Scottish country dancers and I thank everyone for their friendship and
best wishes. This camaraderie was shown in the wonderful, enjoyable atmosphere at the
Police Training School - though I recall it is now known by another name - where we held
our Spring Ball. This was a great evening, enjoyed by all those present. The Cobtree group
prepared the hall for us, as it has done so faithfully since the first KASS Ball was held there
in 1992. We owe members of Cobtree a debt of gratitude. We take it for granted that when
we arrive at a venue there will be chairs to sit on, a table. clean floor, decorations and so on.
Rita and David Menzies organised the ticket sales and handled the monies with their usual
efficiency. Our MCs, Angela Campbell and David How guided us through a varied
programme with gusto and obvious enjoyment. The Charity Raffle organised by Sevenoaks
raised over £150 for the Red Cross. It was a pleasant, successful evening.

The KASS Walk in June I missed. At the time it was difficult to get in and out of a
car, yet alone clamber over a style or two! After the Journey 1 could have enjoyed the
strawberries but my aches and pains suggested [ stay put. Iimagined the delights I was
missing. | made it to our Autumn Tea Dance in Minster Village Hall, arriving just as the first
dance started. The night before I had heard the cooling towers at Richborough Power Station
were being demolished at 7am that Sunday morning. As I drove past them I was shocked to
see them still standing. A sign by the road indicated it was to be closed the following Sunday
morning. I was so pleased | had not got up at the crack of dawn, as I had planned. to witness
the sight! The Tea Dance was, however. great fun. We had real live music provided by
Scotch Mist. They got us through some dances at such a pace we were exhausted, needing the
cold drinks provided by our hosts. Isle of Thanet. Our Vice-Chairman, Pat Ansell was MC
for the evening, sorry, afiernoon. 1am grateful to everyone who helped organise these
KASS events or who took part in someway on the various nights, or afternoons. Thanks to
you all.

Without members of KASS attending, of course, these functions would be
considerably less enjoyable. | have been so pleased to meet people from all over Kent. who
are willing to bundle in to cars or hire minibuses to get to dances. Even when those dances
must appear to be held "in the back of beyond". It is good to meet you all. T look forward to
seeing many more of you in the future.

It was a sad day when | received phone calls telling me Molly Osment had died. She
and Ray had been great supporters of KASS. Ray had been our chairman recently and Molly
had shared being social secretary with Rita for a number of vears. When we get o six or
eight hands round and back at the end of a dance, "All the way!" I still hear Ray calling out.
In his memory and with gratitude for what both he and Molly did for Scottish dancing in
Kent; I enjoy doing the same. We'll miss them both.

Till the next time, best wishes, take care and enjoy yourselves.

Alan





































